Carlisle Trails Committee Report of July 1, 2011 Meeting Bert Willard, Secretary

Attendance: Henry Cox, Louise Hara, Marc Lamere, Steve Tobin, Bert Willard. Guests: Anthony and Bob Perugini.

Documents Discussed in Agenda:

Map of Chestnut Estates showing proposed trail by Anthony Perugini.

Old Business:

Minutes from June 2 meeting:

The minutes were approved as amended.

Old Home Day:

The usual "to do" and "to bring" lists were reviewed.

Eagle Scout/Chestnut Estates project:

Anthony Perugini presented his proposal for a trail on Chestnut Estates conservation land, including a map. Marc recommended not including a boardwalk in the project since the trail will be one of the longest of any of the previous eagle scout trails. No filing with Conscom is required for the trail alone.

Marc will start assembling the necessary materials for filing for the boardwalk, as a separate Trails Committee project. However, filing cannot be done until the survey work on the Mannis land is completed.

Riverfest Walk:

Due to the wet weather only about ten people showed up, including three from outside Carlisle.

Elliot Farms/SVT get together:

No one reported having attended the gathering.

Trail Work:

The post preventing vehicular access to the road to the Benfield property has been installed.

Henry reported having gone out to the O'Rourke land with three Earth Science volunteers to do swing blade trail clearing and replace rotting boards on the Tobin Bridge.

On the June 26 workday the complete length of Sachs Greenway was cleared. It was noted that two boardwalks are needed.

Other Work Needs Doing:

Hanover Road needs signs to indicate the trail parking area and trail.

New Business:

Schedule next meeting: The next meeting was set for September 9, 2011.